

# 1<sup>st</sup> Merrickville Group Committee

## August 28<sup>th</sup>, 2003 - Agenda

- Regrets from Richard, Ken, Stew
- Review agenda
- Group Chair Report
  - Registration information mailed to all members from last year
  - Reports and letters sent to Lion's Club and Legion along with funding requests
  - Reports to be sent to village council
  - Trillium Foundation requested some additional information
  - Possible grants from Scouts Canada Foundation
  - I am organizing Popcorn for the area again
- Tara has retired
- Website is running again on my server. Not ready for prime time yet.
- Financial Report
  - Need all receipts in to Stew for GST rebate
    - Pack? Troop?
  - Leader expenses from last year still outstanding
- Every registered adult receiving Leader magazine?
- Registration
  - September 11<sup>th</sup>, 2003, 6:30pm-8:00pm, Community Centre
  - Need leaders present
    - 2 per section
    - 2 financial
    - 2 Miscellaneous
    - 1 Uniform and books
    - Full uniform
- School presentations
  - Presentation to Beaver/Cub aged youth by Sharon Thomson & Tim Foreman
  - Monday/Tuesday September 8<sup>th</sup>/9<sup>th</sup>
    - MPS 8<sup>th</sup> @ 1pm, WPS 9<sup>th</sup> @ 9am, STM 8<sup>th</sup> @ 9am
  - Attend if possible to put local face on the program
  - Brochures and notices going home with Beaver/Cub/Scout aged youth
- Make sure first few meetings are really exciting
- Soapbox Derby
  - \$3,000 raised so far, George is concentrating on fund raising
  - Need leaders and parents to ensure activity is successful
    - Assign tasks
  - Set date for ramp practice w/Kemptville and Oxford Mills
  - Letters to go out to Merrickville residents informing them of road closure
- Area meetings are third Thursday of each month
  - Move group committee meetings to fourth Thursday of each month
- Next group committee meeting September 25<sup>th</sup>
  - Rotate meetings through people's houses rather than at community centre?